ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School



Parent's Notice 22050 "COVID-19: Teacher and Student Confirmed Cases and Close Contacts" ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School ELCHK Lutheran Secondary School

16/11/2022

Dear Parents,

The school was notified that there are one teacher (teaching classes 2A, 4B, 5E and 6A), one S1 student and one S3 student identified as confirmed cases of COVID-19 on 16th November (Mon). The details are as follows:

Date of notification	Confirmed cases	Last school date
16 th November (Wed)	1 teacher	5 th November (Sat)
	1 S1 student	8 th November (Tue)
	1 S3 student	15 th November (Tue)

In addition, the school was also notified that there are two S2 students, one S3 student and three S5 students who have been considered as close contacts on 16th November (Wed). Based on the advice provided by Centre of Health Protection (CHP), the student must not attend school and should undergo quarantine. These cases have been reported to the Centre for Health Protection (CHP) for the government's reference. The school has immediately strengthened the cleansing and disinfection of the school premises.

We will keep close contact with CHP and closely monitor the health conditions of our staff and students. Parents are reminded to adopt appropriate measures to prevent the coronavirus disease. Please refer to details in the following link: https://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/health-advice.html. Please refer to the following website for more information of COVID-19: http://www.coronavirus.gov.hk/eng/index.html or call the CHP hotline (Tel: 2125 1111/2125 1122 from 9:00 a.m. to 8:00 p.m.).

Should you have any enquiries, please contact the class teacher or Mr. Ng, the Vice Principal, at 2780 2291.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Liang Kwun Fan

Principal